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July 1, 2023 

Lonquist comment: 

The PAZ satellite from the TSX/PAZ constellation (4 & 7-day revisit) passed by Sulphur on 
Saturday July 1. We received the dataset Monday and it was noted that all regions evaluated are 
showing the most recent measurement about 3mm below trend. The attached time series plots 
have been prepared for reference. 

The below-trend measurements are assumed to be a consequence of the dataset precision range 
and not indicative of increased subsidence for the following reasons: 

- All areas show a similar drop, not indicating a specific region
- Drop is within the error range seen with some previous measurements relative to the

liner trend
- No indication of increased subsidence was noted in the SNT dataset captured on the

prior day (6/30/2023)

This will be addressed and confirmed with the next constellation dataset that will arrive next 
Monday. 
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